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DUFFERIN MARSH NATURE CONNECTION
MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, March 8, 2017  -  7:30 pm

Start:
7:44 pm

Attendees:
Mary, Dave, Charles, Sheila, Eric, Brenda, Angela
Regrets:
Jen, Joe
NEW AND ONGOING ITEMS        

1. Minutes February 9, 2017
Moved:
Mary
2nd:

Charles
Approved. 
2. Great Backyard Bird Count
The bird count was held on Family Day (February 20).  About 20 people attended (which is a bit big for the event).  There were many people from the Richmond Hill Field Naturalist Club who heard about it on Facebook.  21 species were identified.
3. Community Skate
As the ice surface had not been cleared this year and was very crusty, Harry Hoare helped us with his ATV on both Friday and Saturday.  Thank you to Harry for taking time out of his work day to help.  And thank you to all the volunteers that helped both Friday and Saturday.  Saturday was very warm so about 60 people enjoyed the ice skating and roasting marshmallows and hot dogs.  Thank you to Schomberg Quality Meats for the hot dogs and to Grackle Coffee for the coffee.  We received generous donations from the participants of $204.
4. Report of Membership Secretary
Angela’s article on the Dufferin Marsh Nature Connection was posted in the newspaper but her challenge to find the error on the website was edited out.  It was decided to drop the challenge.
In order to encourage membership payment Angela agreed to do up a blurb and send it to Mary who will circulate it by email.  There was a discussion about what people receive for their membership.  It was decided to refer to membership as being “friends of the Dufferin Marsh” in order to reflect the “supporting” nature of a membership.
Action:
Angela will write up a call for membership.

Mary will circulate the call by email.
5. Upcoming Events
Earth Hour – Mary raised the issue of having a fire as it contradicts the idea of reducing carbon.  There was a long discussion about this and it was decided that the bonfire suits the community spirit of the event.  It was agreed that the fire would be kept small and only clean wood would be used.


Tasks – Brenda - Lantern stuff, candles, marshmallow sticks, coffee, spoons



Mary - Fire pit, matches, sand, bowl, paper, Marshmallows, Hot Chocolate, Carafes 



to Grackle, Garbage stuff, napkins, table




Sheila – Wood, cream and sugar




Charles - Telescopes 




Eric – table from Brenda, Ad, photographer
Frog Monitoring Workshop – Mary will be hosting the monitoring workshop on April 6 at Grackle Coffee.  Brenda said that she would like to be a monitor and Charles agreed to be a floater. 

Action:
Mary will send out an email about the Earth Hour event.


Mary will contact the Township fire department about the bonfire.

Mary will put up posters about the frog monitoring event and talk to Amanda.


Brenda will speak to Donna about helping with the lanterns.


Mary will contact church about using the basement.

6. Report from the Treasurer
Dave and Eric will be going to the bank on Friday to finalise the signing authority.  There are outstanding cheques that need to be written which will be done as soon as the Dave has signing authority.  Dave has begun organizing the finances using a software program called “Gnucash”.  He believes this program is fairly simple to use and easily transferred to subsequent treasurers.  
Dave would like receipts as soon as possible after each event.  Even if you are donating items give the receipt to Dave so he can keep track of costs. 
Dave wanted to know if we receive a paper or e-statement from the bank. With the account we have there is only a passbook which needs to be updated.  We would like to keep this account as there are no fees.
7. Schomberg Fair Booth
The name of the group that has been at the fair for the last few years is “Creature Quest”.  
Action:
Mary will contact “Creature Quest” to see if we can partner.

* Please note that Creature Quest will not be at the fair this year.  Other options should be considered if we want to participate in the fair.
ITEMS TO BE CARRIED FORWARD
8. Security camera and Graffiti removal 
Mary will organize the clean-up and security camera.
Thisitem wa deferred to the next meeting.
9. Insurance
Mary contacted Buckley Insurance and has received applications for liability insurance.  
Action:
Mary will complete forms and send in to Buckley Insurance.
10. Paypal
The discussion on Paypal was deferred.
11. "Hughie's Cathedral" 
Mary advised that the request to change the zoning on the woodlot was supported by the Parks Department who put in a request to the planning department.  Mary is working with Jen to draw up the signs.
Action:
Jen will begin designing the signs.
12. DMC safety vests

Brenda has given the safety vests to Dave.
Action:
Dave will work on putting the logo and “volunteer” on the vests.
13. Bird Feeder Trail
Deferred.
NEW BUSINESS
· Don Marchand house that backs onto the marsh is up for sale for $2.6 million.  The added suggests that there is development potential and that the present owner would like to remain at the house.  The group needs to monitor this activity.
NEXT MEETING is Wednesday April 12, 2017 at 7:30  pm at Grackle Coffee
Adjourn:
Charles
Time:
9:26 pm
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